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Public Service Commission

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER ® 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850

-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M-

DATE: November 17, 2015

TO: Carlotta S. Stauffer, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk

ob ¢
FROM: Penelope D. Buys, Engineering Specialist III, Division of Engineering() O@
RE: Docket No. 140135-WS - Application for increase in water/wastewater rates in

Pasco County by Labrador Utilities, Inc.

ADMINISTRATIVE DOCKET CLOSURE

Pursuant to Order PSC-15-0208-PAA-WS, issued May 26, 2015, this docket shall be closed
administratively upon staff’s verification and approval that the revised tariff sheets and customer
notice have been filed by Labrador Utilities, Inc. (Labrador or Utility) and, verification and
approval that the Utility has provided proof that the adjustments for all the NARUC USOA
primary accounts have been made. The Order also required that the corporate undertaking be
released.

It was determined that no refund is necessary for the interim rates, therefore, according to the
Order, the corporate undertaking should be released. On June 22, 2015, Labrador filed an
Affidavit of Mailing evidencing that the Final Rate Notice to customers was sent to all customers
on June 19, 2015. Staff previously approved the customer notice. The revised tariff sheets were
filed by the Utility and approved by staff for a June 24, 2015, effective date. On November 13,
2015, Labrador provided copies of the bookkeeping entries reflecting the Commission Order
adjustments made on the books and records of the Utility. Staff has determined that the Utility
has demonstrated compliance with this Order. Accordingly, pursuant to Order PSC-15-0208-
PAA-WS, this docket should be closed administratively.
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